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January 18, 1996 
NASD 

Ft  Lauderdale, Florida 

Ms. Masucci called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to  the NASD offices in Ft. 
Lauderdale. She asked that each person in attendance introduce themselves for the record. 

Atter discussion, it was decided to table the approval of the Minutes of the September 15 
meeting until the next meeting. A number of participants expressed a need to change the 
Minutes as written. It was requested that all changes be submitted to Lydia Gavalis of the 
Philadelphia Stock Exchange by the end of the following week so that the Minutes could be 
rewritten in accordance with the changes requested. 

It was recommended that the Minutes be recorded in a uniform fashion without identifying 
speakers unless the person's identity is relevant to the discussion or if a person requests to be 
identified. The Minutes should not reference back to materials in the briefing books unless the 
referenced materials are attached as part of the Minutes. The SRO participants agreed to meet 
prior to  the next meeting to determine the fiture process for recording Minutes including the 
appropriateness of assigning the task to one person and the drafting of yearly summaries for 
reference purposes. 

NONATTORNEY REPRESENTATION 

The Confkrence discussed the need to develop a cornmunicatlons plan to educare state bar 
organizations, consumer groups and other interested parties regarding the findings of the SICA 

.- 
nonattorney study. It was determined that there should be a comprehensive 
communication/education program developed for this purpose but that it not be limited to the 
issue of nonattorney representation. The SRO participants agreed to meet by teleconference 
prior to the next regularly scheduled meeting to develop such a plan. In conjunction with this the 
Conference was advised that the Investor Awareness booklet drafted during 1995 was still being 
revised especially in light of substantial comments suggested by the staff of the SEC. 

On the issue of nonattomey representation, the discussion acknowledged that nonattorneys do 
represent parties in arbitration in other business settings. For example, in the union setting, 
nonattorneys often represent union members. Thcsc nonattorneys, however, ore employees of 
the union who have loyalty to union members. As employees, there is no profit motive 
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